MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

TITLE


Resolution calling upon the United States Congress to oppose Section 631 of the Medicare Drug and Modernization Act of 2003, which would allow employers to eliminate or provide reduced health benefits to Medicare-eligible retirees, and further calling upon the Equal Employment Opportunity Commission to reconsider its proposed amendment to the Age Discrimination in Employment Act, which would permit employers to alter, reduce or eliminate health benefits for Medicare-eligible retirees.

TYPE OF LEGISLATION:


Resolution 

SUBMITTED BY:


Council Member Baez

REASON FOR SUPPORT:


The United States House of Representatives and the United States Senate are currently conferencing H.R.1, also known as the Medicare Drug and Modernization Act of 2003, which would provide prescription drug coverage to seniors.  While prescription drug coverage for Medicare beneficiaries is a long-sought enhancement to that entitlement, H.R.1 contains a section that would negatively impact 13 million of the nation’s retirees who are eligible for Medicare or a state-sponsored plan (“Medicare-eligible retirees). Section 631 would permit employers to provide medical benefits solely to retirees ineligible for Medicare or a state-sponsored health plan (“pre-Medicare retirees”), or to differentiate in the benefits offered to pre-Medicare retirees and Medicare-eligible retirees. 


Further, in July, 2003, the Equal Employment Opportunity Commission (“EEOC”) proposed new regulations which would permit an employer to “alter, reduce or eliminate” health benefits for Medicare-eligible retirees without such actions violating the Age Discrimination in Employment Act of 1967 (“ADEA”).


The effect of both Section 631 and the proposed EEOC regulation would be to reduce or eliminate much-needed health benefits to Medicare-eligible retirees. The critical issue of medical coverage for seniors only intensifies in importance as health care  costs continue to spiral upward.

